Y E T M I N S T E R  &  R Y M E  I N T R I N S E C A
P A R I S H   C O U N C I L
MINUTES

 For Meeting Held At St Andrew's School On 
21st June 2017 At 7.30pm
Present: Cllr Goater, Cllr Parfitt, Cllr Howes, Cllr Torrance, Cllr Perelejewski Cllr Kellar, Cllr Knight, 3 members of the public and the Clerk.
	OPEN TO THE PUBLIC – no comments.

	All

	1.
APOLOGIES – 

Cllr Hentley, Cllr Plaice, Cllr Penfold, Cllr MacLeod Ash, Cllr Lawrence. 

	

	2.
MINUTES OF LAST MEETING – 

2.1
Unanimously agreed and signed by the chairman.  
	All

	3.
DECLARATION OF INTERESTS - none

	All

	4.
COUNCIL VACANCIES
4.1
Cllr Goater highlighted the need for more Councillors and encouraged people to join the Council.
	All


	5.
FINANCES 
The Clerk gave an overview of the accounts and presentation, specific questions were clarified.  There was a discussion on how the accounts should be presented and how many bank accounts were required.  Discussion paper on finance to be circulated by Cllr Goater.

Payments since last meeting
5.1
DPC Ltd invoice 1502-YETR – 05B 170121  @ £ 778.75

5.2
DPC Ltd invoice 1502-YETR – 05C 170227  @ £ 778.75
5.3
NP Meetings - Jubilee Hall Hire Invoice 17/NP001             @ £84.00

Payments outstanding

5.4
NP Standalone Website & Printing Invoices

5.5
WIX invoice  129739219 @ £ 74.25

5.6
WIX invoice  129739312 @ £   8.25

5.7
Receipt for printing          @ £ 48.00
5.8
Invoice for Wessex Ground Service £138.22.
5.9
Essentials for Councilors invoice £65.00
5.10
Council approved payments as listed above.
	All

	6.
ELECTION OF DUTIES
6.1
Role descriptions circulated and Councillors to review and ratify at the next meeting.
	

	7.
SHARES EFFORTS FOR SYRIAN REFUGEES
7.1
Cllr Goater outlined the views of the Council, that people were sympathetic but felt that housing in an area of greater employment and support would be more appropriate.  Cllr Goater was happy to support the project on a personal level.  Cllr Legg reported that there appeared to be 2 properties identified for refugee families and possibly a third through Sherborne Town Council.   
	Cllr Goater

	8.
PLANNING
8.1
Appeal dismissed - Land at Downs Lane, Yetminster (WD/D/16/000452)

8.2
WD/D/17/000644 MEADOWAY, CHETNOLE ROAD, YETMINSTER, SHERBORNE, DT9 6HQ – Approval of planning permission given.  Cllr Kellar requested that all contentious decisions be made by a collective rather than on an individual.  Cllr Legg outlined that if objections are made then there should be a clear expression of the reasons why a planning application should go to committee so that Districts Councilors can understand the position of the Parish Council.  
8.3
Application Withdrawn WD/D/17/001052 BROOKDALE, 3 MILL LANE, YETMINSTER, SHERBORNE, DT9 6ND

8.4
Decision Notice WD/D/17/000903 BOYLES OLD SCHOOL, HIGH STREET, YETMINSTER, SHERBORNE, DT9 6LF – partially complied.
8.5
1 Thornford Road Garage, Cllr Goater to request that Cllr Hentley update the Council.

8.7
Cllr Parfitt raised concerns regarding the land by Brister End where a caravan and wooden shed have appeared.  Cllr Torrance will liaise with Cllr Hentley and the planning group to investigate.

8.8
Clerk to forward email regarding the tree and action that the Council will take to Mr Barfoot..

8.9 
Decision Notice WD/D/17/000736 5 MILL LANE, YETMINSTER, SHERBORNE, DT9 6ND – approval of planning permission given.  Cllr Goater has formulated a letter with concerns which he has circulated.
	All

	9.
MAINTENANCE-

9.1
Cllr Goater has reviewed the tree in the allotment area and the pond.  They plan to go down in mid July and formulate a plan for fencing and allotment.

8.10  Mr Dinnage has requested that fencing be erected around the allotment area to stop animals damaging the crops.  Councillors considered the request which has been discussed in the past.  It was agreed that no action would be taken as the cost for this would be too great.   
9.2
Noticeboards – Cllr Perlewski to review the Ryme noticeboard and Cllr Goater and Knight the Hamlet noticeboard.
9.3
Cllr Parfitt discussed the surface area at Spar Shop with the manager.  There was concern that if there were any complaints then the landlord would simply close the parking area. The Clerk to send a repeat letter.  Cllr Parfitt & Cllr Knight to investigate contacts within Health and Safety to see if another approach may be possible.
9.4
Cllr Torrance to write in the Wriggle Valley Magazine and ask what people want to do with the High Street Phone box which has been acquired by the Parish Council?  
9.5
Duty of care forms for bins returned.

9.6
Cllr Kellar has obtained quotations for fittings for the Play area swings.  It was resolved that the Clerk could spend up to £300 for equipment to refurbish 2 swings.  Cllr Kellar to provide details of the correct equipment for the Clerk to purchase.  Proposed: Cllr Perlewski 2nd Cllr Kellar.   

9.7
Overgrown hedge at triangle to Melbury Road has now been cut.
9.8
Cllr Howe reported that there had not been a great response from Yetminster with regards to a Village Clean.  Agreed to review in Autumn./October.  
9.9
Cllr Goater and Cllr Knight had down some trimming around Yetminster signs.  Cllr Goater will discuss with Paul Thatcher about Councilors doing maintenance work around the village and look at the working together document.
	Cllr Goater

Cllr Knight

Cllr Parfitt

Cllr Goater

Clerk

Cllr Kellar

Cllr Goater

Cllr Howes

	10.
NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN
Cllr Torrance reported that they are still working hard on the plan.  There is a redraft regarding the vision of the document which is friendlier and more encompassing.  A copy of this will go into the next magazine.  The plan is looking at transport assessments and there is a planned survey of every household with comments on what the group are doing.  Finance at present are lagging due to delays in grant applications.  
	Cllr Torrance

	11.
YETMINSTER SPORTS CLUB
11.1
Cllr Kellar reported that there is now no football club playing at the Sports Club.  Cllr Goater would like to set up a working group on looking at the future of the Sports Club and how it might be supported.  Cllr Perlewski will investigate alternative clubs that might be interested in being involved in the Sports Club.
	Cllr Kellar

	12.
SCOUT HUT LEASE
12.1
Cllr Knight to investigate progress on the lease being signed.
	All

	13.
WEBSITE
13.1
Cllr Perlewski updated the meeting with regards to the website.  320 users last month.  4000 users in the last year.  
	Cllr Perlejewski

	14.
SPEED WATCH
Cllr Knight reported that there was a problem of recruiting more people.  There are 21 members however not many of these are available regularly.  
	Cllr Knight

	15.
CORRESPONDENCE
15.1
Information for Parish and Town Councils about Road Verge cutting in Dorset
15.2
World War 1 Beacons of Light commemoration to be held on 11th November 2018. – Cllr Goater was involved with setting up a beacon for Yetminster.  Cllr Perlewski indicated that Ryme Intrinseca would arrange a bonefire..

15.3
CHIEF EXECUTIVE'S CIRCULAR - DAPTC ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 2017 - INFORMATION AND TIMETABLE

15.4
ROAD TRAFFIC REGULATION ACT 1984, TEMPORARY ROAD CLOSURE, LAKEGATE LANE & COMMON LANE, RYME INTRINSECA

15.5
ROAD TRAFFIC REGULATION ACT 1984 TEMPORARY ROAD CLOSURE, THORNFORD ROAD, YETMINSTER

15.6
PROPOSED TEMPORARY ROAD CLOSURE CHETNOLE ROAD, YETMINSTER

15.7
Reminder Of Response Deadlines For Two Live Policy Consultations - Request To Respond & Circulate Briefings & Links To Member Councils

15.8
GRANTfinder 4 Local Government Newsflash: The Trusthouse Charitable Foundation Publishes New Guidelines for 2017

15.9
LiveWell Sherborne Week

15.10
Yetminster water main replacement.- They are planning to replace the water main in Yetminster the work is due to commence in early October and expected to take approximately 25 weeks.  Representative to attend the next Parish Council meeting.

15.11
INVITE for Yetminster and Ryme Intrinseca group parish council to attend Blandford War Memorial Workshop - 14th July

15.12
CSR consultation headline responses published.
15.13
SSEN Resilient Communities Fund - deadline for 2017 bids is 13th August.
	Cllr Goater, Cllr Perlewski 

	16.
LATE ITEMS
16.1
Wriggle Valley Transport Working Party reported by Cllr Torrance.

We are continuing to explore the options in relation to providing some form of Community Transport after 24th July when the existing bus service will be withdrawn. 


Bradford Abbas have now indicated that they would like to participate in what we are trying to do which means that 4 Parish Councils are now working together to try to find a solution. 


We have also had contact from Maiden Newton who are keen that we support their initiative to have some form of replacement for the 212 service using Dorset Community Transport and we have said that we will do so.


It is clear from Cle Howes preliminary discussions with the General Manager for South Somerset Community Transport that we need to establish the likely demand in order to progress things.  As such he has designed a simple survey form using the web based Survey Monkey.


We have provided an article in next month’s WVM updating the communities on our progress and detailing how they can access the survey. This information has also been posted on the Yetminster Village Facebook pages and on the various Parish Websites. Paper copies are available as necessary. 

Despite our request for help from bus users only one couple have come forward which is disappointing.


We have recently received information on the new bus services being supported by Dorset County Council. It appears that the intention is to link the principal towns in Dorset with a service but that villages such as ours will use the School Bus service. This means that transport from and to the nominated villages would be available once a day, Monday to Friday. It is not clear what happens in school holidays.


The working group is to meet again in the near future but it is unlikely that we will have any form of replacement service available when the existing services cease.
17.1
The Heart of Wessex – do we have a representative?  Cllr Knight to discuss with Cllr Hentley to see if

17.2
Cllr Torrance highlighted the recent water mains burst that required water to be circulated around the village.  It was agreed that the PC should get a list of water delivery volunteers.  Cllr Kellar, Cllr Goater – for Yetminster.  Cllr Perlewski – for Ryme Intrinseca.  
17.3
Cllr Knight is investigating how to identify vulnerable members of the community who might need water delivered to them in emergency situations.
	All

	17.
ITEMS FOR NEXT MEETING
17.
Date, day and time of meetings to be agreed..

17
Discuss agenda format.
	All

	18.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING – 19th July 2017

	All


